MEMO:

TO: City of Waukesha Plan Commission, Jennifer Andrews

FROM: City of Waukesha Department of Public Works, David Buechl

Date: December 20, 2019

## Dear Plan Commission:

A short section of existing public right of way with an unbuilt street is named Koenig Street located south of Summit Avenue. In order to avoid having the existing street known as Prairie Song Drive change to Koenig Drive in the single street section between Summit Avenue and Century Oak Drive, the street section named Koenig Drive should be renamed to Prairie Song Drive. Benefits of completing the name change now will result in less confusion and avoid a hassle at a later date when re-assigning addresses. One negative of changing the name now would be having a gap in Prairie Song Drive until such time as Prairie Song Drive is fully extended. We feel drivers will adjust to this issue over time. Due to the positives of the name change outweighing the negatives, we recommend that the name of Koenig Street be changed to Prairie Song Drive.